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I'm sorry I missed the last meeting ς October is no 
longer a month I have to myself.  Mostly, I'm sorry 
that I missed Jim Hall's latest demonstration, which 
are always informative, innovative and generally 
outstanding.  This month we call on another of our 
ƭƻŎŀƭ ǾŜǘŜǊŀƴ ŘŜƳƻƴǎǘǊŀǘƻǊǎΣ tƘƛƭ [ŀǇǇΦ  tƘƛƭΩǎ ǘƘǊŜŜ
-pronged branch bowl is still one of the neatest 
things I've ever seen turned.  I've tried it a couple 
times, almost made it once.  There are a couple of 
large cedars coming down next-door that have several promising branch 
forks.  I'll try again in the Spring. 

Every year about this time I start thinking about things I'd like to change in 
the year coming up.  We have the skill positions occupied.  Jim and Roger 
have the tough jobs under control and hopefully will continue to do those for 
the club.  The rest of us need to find other positions of service.  The library is 
ƛƴ ƎƻƻŘ ƘŀƴŘǎ ŀƭǘƘƻǳƎƘ LΩƳ ǎǳǊŜ ƳƻǊŜ ƘŀƴŘǎ ǿƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ŀǇǇǊŜŎƛŀǘŜŘΦ 

One of the problems with common equipment is that when it belongs to eve-
ǊȅƻƴŜΣ ƛǘ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ ǊŜǎǇƻƴǎƛōƛƭƛǘȅ ƻŦ ƴƻ ƻƴŜΦ  L ǘƘƛƴƪ ǘƘŜ ŎƭǳōΩǎ ƭŀǘƘŜǎ ŎƻƳŜ ǳƴŘŜǊ 
that heading.  Considering how much those poor things have been pounded 
around it's a testament to durability that they run at all.  When we took the 
lathe down to Albany for the Oregon Woodturning Symposium in March, I 
had to spend about an hour before the first demonstration getting the lathe 
in shape to be used.  This was the first time I had looked at it for at least a 
year.  Nothing major was wrong; the ways need to be cleaned, the tool rest 
needed to be filed down, the motor needed to be blown out and the tailstock 
and headstock needed to be aligned.  We are obligated, not only by the 
money we've invested in the equipment, but by the need for working tools to 
be available for club functions.  In 2016, I would like to see someone desig-
nated, perhaps even a working committee, to maintain, and upgrade if nec-
essary, the club lathes.  This would include regular cleaning of the bed ways, 
evaluation of bearings, and identifying pieces of equipment that need to be 
replaced or new pieces that need to be added.  This would include chucks, 
jaws, live centers, and any other part necessary for the lathes to the useful 
and dependable.  This umbrella of service needs to be extended to the 
grinder as well.  It's also time we upgraded to better sharpening wheels and 

 (continued on next page) 

http://www.northwestwoodturners.com


 

 

 

Page 2 Volume 20, Issue 11 

tw9{L59b¢Ω{ a9{{!D9 (CONTINUED) 

realigned the sharpening jig.  What we can, we will fix; but what we need, we will buy. 

I still don't know the time frame for completion of the renovation in the auditorium.  The good news com-
ing out of this is that we will finally get some decent lighting.  There was mention of a more tractable built-
in audio system, but we'll that reserve judgment on that.  I hope they're planning to make good use of De-
cember. 

See you all at the November meeting. τ Mike  

NOTICE τ ELECTION OF OFFICERS AND DIRECTORS 

Election of club Officers and Directors for 2016 will take place at our November meeting.  Please plan to 
attend this important meeting. 

{![9 hC .h. a!/IΩ{ {HOP 

I want to thank all the members of Cascade, Northwest and Southwest Washington Woodturners who 
came and helped Margaret Mach clean out Bob's shop on Oct 2 in Troutdale.  We had a great crew on Fri-
day and within three hours had things pretty well organized.  On Saturday the 3rd we had a sale and got rid 
of most of the wood and good tools.  Jerry and Russ took some of the wood for classes at Multnomah Arts 
Center.  The good wood and hand turning tools that didn't sell will be in the Cascade auction on Oct 15th.  
Margaret will have her boys help with a garage sale at a later date.  There is an almost brand new Grizzly 
dust collector still there and one of those see-thru sharpening systems that looks brand new.  Call Margaret 
if you have use for those.   

Margaret wanted to thank all of Bob's friends that came and helped out and bought wood and tools.  She 
pointed out that woodturning was Bob's life and Margaret was thankful that it kept Bob busy and occupied.   

 Thanks everyone, 
 Dale Larson 

NOVEMBER PROGRAM τ PHIL LAPP 
Phil Lapp, one of our most experienced woodturners will dem-
onstrate how to turn a crotch into a truly unique bowl.  If you 
do a Google search on crotch bowls, you will not find any ex-
amples like Phil's designs.  

THANK OUR BUSINESS PARTNERS 

IŜǊŜΩǎ ŀ ǎǳƎƎŜǎǘƛƻƴΥ  ²ƘŜƴ ȅƻǳ ƎŜǘ ƘƻƳŜ ŦǊƻƳ ǇǳǊŎƘŀǎƛƴƎ ŀ ǘǊŜŀǎǳǊŜŘ ƛǘŜƳ ŦǊƻƳ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ōǳǎƛƴŜǎǎ ǇŀǊǘπ
ners who gave you a discount because you are a member of NWWT, take a moment and contact them via 
their web site or an e-mail and thank them for supporting NWWT. 

Phil Lapp 
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LIBRARY NEWS 

The blustery blowing wind is here, so now some "hot air" from your Librarian:  We have a great library and 
it is better than ever.  Many new books and DVD's, but also missing books and DVD's.  Seriously, there are 
many members who are not returning items promptly.  So, help out here!  Right now, go put your checked 
out items in your car so you will not forget them when you come to the next meeting.  Not attending?  Call 
me, Denvy Larson, 503-679-1230, and we can arrange a pick-up!!!   

Turn safely and keep those chips sucked clean with your best efforts of dust collection.  Hope to see YOU at 
the next meeting.   τ Denvy Larson, Librarian 

NOTICE τ NO MEETING IN DECEMBER 

Happy Holidays & Best WishesHappy Holidays & Best Wishes  
to You and Yours for ato You and Yours for a  

Healthy, Happy, and Prosperous 2016!Healthy, Happy, and Prosperous 2016! 

NWWT MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL 

Our new website is specifically designed for clubs like ours.  One big advantage is that it lets us offer our 
members an anniversary renewal date vs. an annual renewal date that we have now.  Anniversary means 
that your membership is good for 12 months from the time you pay your dues. 

You can check your renewal date by logging in to the NWWT website and checking your profile.  The web-
site will automatically send you an e-mail 30 days before your membership expires advising you to renew 
your membership. 

How to Pay 

мΦ  Lǘ ƛǎ ŜŀǎƛŜǎǘ ŦƻǊ ƳŜ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ Ǉŀȅ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜ ǿƛǘƘ tŀȅtŀƭ όȅƻǳ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƴŜŜŘ ŀ tŀȅtŀƭ ŀŎŎƻǳƴǘ ǘƻ Řƻ ǘƘƛǎύΦ  
This way everything is automatic and all I need to do is make your card. 

2.  Pay by check, credit card or cash at the meeting, or mail a check to NWWT.  This year,  I will ask you to 
verify your information by filling out a short form.  This makes it a more manual process for me but OK. 

One possible issue with this change is that your current membership card expires Dec 31, 2015.  The new 
membership cards will now have your anniversary date.  For those with a renewal date throughout the 
year, your current membership card will not be usable for discounts at your favorite woodworking store.  If 
this is an issue for you, you have two options: 

1.  Renew in January. 

2.  Send me an e-mail with your address and renewal date and I will send you a new card for the remainder 
of your current membership. 

If you have any questions or concerns, please contact me.   τ Roger Crooks 



 

 

 

Page 4 Volume 20, Issue 11 

OCTOBER DEMO BY JIM HALL 

At our October meeting, Jim Hall demonstrated his skills and in-
genuity to make some interesting and beautiful ornaments.  As 
shown in the picture, these ornaments have a short, sturdy finial 
at the top, a hollow, bulbous shape below this decorated with 
vertical slots, and then a narrow finial at the bottom.   

To make these, he starts by mounting on the lathe a spindle 
blank a couple of inches longer than the intended ornament length.  He 
turns this cylindrical and then shapes it to the desired profile, leaving the 
top end and bottom finial section about an inch in diameter.  Next, he 
parts the blank into two pieces at the largest diameter of the bulb shape.  
He hollows out the bulb shapes to a thin wall thickness, turning a short  
tenon on the lip of one of the half bulbs and a mating recess in the other 
one.  These are necessary to provide a strong glue joint when the two 
halves are glued back together, which is the next step.  After the glue cures, the piece is 
returned to the lathe and decorative slots are cut into the bulb shape.   

To cut the decorative slots, Jim made a fixture that mounts on the banjo in place of the 
tool rest to hold an electric drill.  The fixture consists of a fixed platform with a post 
that fits into the banjo, and a hinged platform attached to it that has a cradle and 
clamp to hold the drill.  A small diameter saw blade is chucked in the drill, and the drill 
positioned in the bracket assembly so that it is directly above the axis of the lathe, and 
when hinged down will cut a slot the desired length in the ornament.  Jim aligned it 
with the saw blade exactly parallel to the axis of the lathe, but since the lathe is not 
running it could be at an angle to the axis to produce a different effect.  To make uni-
formly spaced slots in the ornament an indexed headstock, or an attached index wheel 

is very helpful.  After the slots are cut, 
the finial and the cap are completed (in 
that order).  Jim uses a skew for much of the fine detail on 
the finials.  He has found that sharpening the skew by hand 
on a wet stone gives a superior edge.   

This was another excellent Jim Hall demo! 

Slot-cutting Fixture 

Fixed platform 
on post. 

Hinged platform 
with cradle and 

strap. 

Tenon and recess on  
hollowed ornament. 

Reassembled 
ornament ready 
to remount on 

the lathe. 



 

 

 

Page 5 Volume 20, Issue 11 

OCTOBER CHALLENGE τ CARVED OR TEXTURED PIECES 

 9ŘƛǘƻǊΩǎ bƻǘŜΥ  ¢ƘŜ IŀǇǇȅ DƴƻƳŜ όŎƻǳǊǘŜǎȅ ƻŦ .ǊǳŎŜ WŀŎƪǎƻƴύ ƛǎ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǇƛŎǘǳǊŜǎ ǘƻ ƎƛǾŜ ŀ ǎŜƴǎŜ 
ƻŦ ǎƛȊŜΦ  Iƛǎ ƘŜŀŘ όŀ ƎƻƭŦ ōŀƭƭύ ƛǎ ŀōƻǳǘ мΦтέ όпо ƳƳύ ƛƴ ŘƛŀƳŜǘŜǊ ŀƴŘ ƘŜ ƛǎ ŀōƻǳǘ оΦнέ όум ƳƳύ ǘŀƭƭΦ 

Chalice ä Alder  
 6-1/2æ dia. Rim 
 5-1/2æ dia. Base 
 11-1/2æ tall 

Chasllenge Winner 
Miguel Hernandez 

Jim Hall åDarknessæ ä Madrone 
 3-1/2æ dia. x 7-3/4æ tall 
 Approx. 3/64æ thick 

Mike Webb 

Bowl ä Cherry 
 8æ dia. x 5æ high 
Lid ä Cherry 
 7æ dia. x 2-1/4æ high 
 3-1/4æ tall finial 


